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To: Board of Directors 
From: Alan E. Clanin 
Date: July 10, 2017 
Subject: Reroofing of Administrative Office 
 
 
The District’s Administrative/Maintenance facility was built in 1989 and we moved in and 
began operating from here in February 1990. The Administrative Office is now 28 years 
old. We have noticed that the roofing material is beginning to curl and crack, and in a 
few places, some of the tiles have lost pieces. The Garage Building has not shown any 
signs of leakage, but we have experienced a few leaks in the Administrative Office 
Building and would like to be proactive in replacing the roof prior to having any further 
problems with it. The Garage Building will be reroofed in the future. 
 
The District received two bids in 2016 but the project was placed on hold due to bidding 
criteria. Bids for reroofing the Administrative Office Building with 30-year composite 
shingles and a separate bid to install an alternative 24-gauge metal roof was requested       
from eleven contractors for the 2017 project. Bell Roof Company of San Bernardino was 
the only contractor to submit a proposal.  
 
Attached are comparison proposals from the two contractors from 2016 and the single 
2017 proposal from Bell Roof Company for the total project amount of $39,380.00. The 
District has $80,000 in the 2016-2017 fiscal year budget for this project. 
 
Recommendation: Award contract pending reference and insurance verification to Bell 
Roof Company for the total amount of $39,380.00. 
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